
BASELGA di PINE'  
Under the name of Sighel's family…  
Baselga di Pinè/Italy, December 9th - 10th, 2006  

  
  
After a lot of pressures we succeeded to convince Roberto Sighel to 
participate to the Masters' International Speed Skating Revival 2006 in 
Baselga di Pinè. At first sight it seems to be an easy thing but for a champion 
as Roberto (World champion and a lot of other medals in all the important 
international competitions) put him in discussion his personality again in a 
competition is not so easy but once again the philosophy of the master 
athletes wins.    
 
So for another time we appreciated the beautiful and powerful style of that 
famous champion. Roberto gave us a fantastic present after a long absence 
from the official competitions. The same present was also really appreciated 
by his father, Mario Sighel,  that saw for the last time his son on the first place 
of the podium: Roberto entitled his last victory to him when a week later his 
father died. I would like to remember the figure of Roberto's father that was a 
good skater in the years 50s...60s with whom I competed several times; in 
addition till the end of his life, he was a very good national and international 
referee. The village of Baselga di Pinè is very grateful to Sighel's family for all 
they did for speed skating.  
 
The Revival 2006 unfortunately suffered a little about weather conditions but 
on Sunday finally the sun warmed all the athletes and also good 
performances soon arrived. Anyway the atmosphere was really very friendly 
and all the people enjoyed the common supper on Saturday night held at the 
famous Olimpic hotel situated just over the track.  
 
Among the results I have to pin out the very good time of Roberto Sighel on 
1000m (1'19"04 – AG 40) and all the performances of the very kind Jan van 
der Meulen (44"30, 1'26"98, 2'22"20, 4'43"49, AG60). At the end a very 
generous price giving was held at the presence of the Major (Mr.Sergio Anesi, 
father of the Olympic Gold medallist 2006 in the team pursuit) and the Ice 
Rink President (Mr.Colombini).  
 
I would like to maintain the Revival in Baselga di Pinè as a fixed appointment 
in the international master calendar: for that reason we kindly invite you to the 
next edition on December 2007 where you can also add a week of training at 
the special accomodation prices offered by the local hotels.  
 
Antonio 
 
Antonio Nitto 
Sportivi Ghiaccio Trento 
Milan  ITALY 
Email: fittoni@email.it 
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